
By Sharon Klein, 
2024-25 Lakes & 
Prairies District 
President

There are so many 
things I want 

to write about, but 
the timeliest is the
Lakes & Prairies District Convention 
coming up in Cedar Falls May 16-18. 

The convention will start Friday af-
ternoon, May 16, with a district board 
meeting, followed by a session open 
to all attendees on navigating The Na-
tional Exchange Club website. There 
are many members that have never 
been on the website, never realized 
all the information that is available 
to them, and this training, put on by 
our Region 3 Vice President Annette 
Duncan, will show you how to get on, 
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Will I see you at the district convention?
how to navigate, what is available, 
and I think everyone that has never 
been on the website will be surprised. 

Saturday morning, May 17, will 
start with our One Nation Under God 
program, club banner parade, Presen-
tation of the Colors, greeting by the 
Mayor of Cedar Falls, an awesome 
buffet breakfast, and our speaker will 
be past Region 3 Vice President Dawn 
Portner from the Lincolnland District, 
who has been with us for many con-
ventions with her speech entitled, 
“Discovering our Roots.”

Following the One Nation Under 
God breakfast program, the first item 
of business will the Opening Session. 

Our breakout sessions this year will 
be about you. What is your best fund-
raiser and why? What projects are 
most successful with the Prevention 
of Child Abuse and why? What pro-
grams do you do for youth? Do you 
feel they accomplish what you want? 
And many more topics. So this will 
be pretty much done by you—the par-
ticipants. 

Saturday’s youth luncheon is honor-
ing our students. How better than to 
have our speaker be a student. Bailey 

The Lakes & Prairies District wishes to recognize 
the newest members who joined their respective 

Exchange club in mid-March and April:
Albert Lea: Jena Niemeier, 3/12; Mason City: Joshua West, 

3/26; Omaha: Frances Shelton, 3/17; Lindsay Cosimano, 
4/23; Owatonna: Tri-M Graphics (Brenda Jensen), 4/4; 

Rochester: Robert Yanish, 4/2; Waseca: Lindsey Eaton, 
3/19; Deb Bently, 3/31; Vincent Dardis, 3/31; Tarin Kuball, 
4/15; Waterloo: Brooklyn Sands, 4/13; Waterloo Sunrise: 

Dominic Kemp, 4/1.   

District Convention 
registration is published 
on Page 3 or available on 

the district’s website 
listed above. The Early 

Bird deadline is Thursday, 
May 1 
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The Exchange Club of Waverly in April 
presented Bob and Jean Bucking-
ham  their 2025 Book of Golden Deeds 
award. The award recognizes commu-
nity members who have demonstrated 
excellence in their volunteer efforts in 
the community. The couple are active 
volunteers with their church and local 
organizations. Jean has served on sev-
eral boards including the Waverly-Shell 
Rock Booster Club, Waverly Area Unit-
ed Way, Waverly Child Care and Pre-
school, and Wartburg College Alumni 

Waverly Book of Golden Deeds

Clubs in the Lakes & Prairies District 
who have earned their National Service 
Award so far for the 2024-25 Exchange 

year:
Albert Lea, Cedar Falls, Des Moines Area, Excel 
Club of Waverly-Shell Rock High School, Mason 

City, Moonlighters, Owatonna, Steele County, 
Waseca, Waterloo, Waterloo Sunrise, 

and Waverly.

board. Bob has served on the Waverly Community Foundation board, is the 
outgoing Waverly Chamber board chair, and the current Waverly Utilities board 
chair. 

Believe In The Blue
The Exchange Club of Waseca participated, March 28, in Waseca’s Early Childhood Fair with Believe In The Blue. Time Out 
Teddy was there to bring awareness to the Prevention of Child Abuse. While at the Fair, Exchangites handed out 145 flags 
for the GiveAKidAFlagToWave program. Participants included above left (L-R): Treasurer Jeanne Sexton, Brad Donner, Jen 
Williamson, Time Out Teddy (Ann Staloch), Jake Lieser, President Mikhail Rostislavovich, and Robin Dulas. 
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Promoting Prevention of Child Abuse

(District President continued from Page 1)

Kestel is a senior at West High School 
in Waterloo. Bailey is a young entre-
preneur who has started her own cof-
fee shop. Following Bailey’s speech, 
our district’s Youth of the Year and 
A.C.E. (Accepting the Challenge of 
Excellence) will be recognized and 
honored. 

A few district awards will also be 
presented during the luncheon. Im-
mediately following the luncheon, we 
will begin our Convention Session 2, 
which will include the secretary and 
treasurer reports, election of district 
directors and officers, and other offi-
cial business. This will be followed 
by a second breakout session. 

Saturday evening will begin with a 
social time for past presidents of Min-
nesota, Iowa, and Lakes & Prairies at 
5:30. Social time for everyone will 
begin at 6 followed by our banquet. 
National President Mike Reichek will 
be our featured speaker, all during 
the evening, installation of officers 
will be held, and awards presented. 
A memorial program will be part of 
the evening as we lost several people 
during this past year. 

Now, after all this I don’t think 
you want to miss this great con-

vention. A hospitality suite will also 
be available for your enjoyment both 
Friday and Saturday evening. Come 
get Educated, Energized, and En-
gaged.

(Do you have an event you’d like Sha-
ron to attend coming up? Email, text, 
or call her today so she can get it on 
her schedule.)

What our National home office does for us
By Dennis Kehoe, 
2024-25 Lakes & 
Prairies District 
President-Elect 

First, I would like 
to introduce my-

self. My name is 
Dennis Kehoe. I am
a member of the Exchange Club of 
Cedar Falls. You may remember that 
I was district president once before. 
My term was during the COVID year. 
That year was certainly full of chal-
lenges. I know this coming year will 
be much better. 

I would like to answer a question 
that I am occasionally asked, “What 
does National do for us?” For starters, 
The National Exchange Club home 
office supports the members, clubs 
and districts in many ways. 

The staff is available for any ques-
tions or needs any of us might have. 
If you have a concern about the oper-
ation of your club, please reach out to 
them. The home office has many pro-
motional materials that can assist you 
with branding, marketing tools and 
ways to increase your club’s member-
ship and visibility in the community. 

The National Exchange Club web-
site has a wealth of information for all 

members and I encourage you to be-
come familiar with it. There you will 
find tools such as the Club Leadership 
Guide, bylaws, policies of Exchange 
and membership growth strategies. 
Please become familiar with the “Re-
sources” page, you will find many 
forms, materials and even event plan-
ning guides to make your life easier. 

One of the most important parts of 
the National website is the education 
portal. Many courses are available 
for every officer, committee chair, 
and district leader. I ask that club 
presidents please, have your presi-
dent-elect, treasurer, secretary, and 
board members take the courses that 
are available. All members will ben-
efit from the courses for retaining 
members and recruiting new ones. To 
learn more, plan to attend the Navi-
gating the National Website seminar 
Friday afternoon, May 16, at the dis-
trict convention.

Please take advantage of what Na-
tional has available to us. It will defi-
nitely help your club to become a bet-
ter one than it is now. 

I look forward to meeting you in the 
coming year, but first I hope to see 

you at our district convention in May 
at the Hilton Garden Inn in Cedar 
Falls, Iowa. 

The Exchange Club of Cedar Falls promoted Exchange’s national project 
during the month of April with a digital billboard display (see below) near Wa-
terloo.
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April Reminders

1. Immediately following club offi-
cer elections, please sign into The 
National Exchange Club website 
and update your new local offi-
cers. 

2. Register for the district con-
vention.

3. Have you entered all your 
projects into the National web-
site? Please do so as soon as 
possible.

4. Enjoy Spring:)

Prevention of Child Abuse 
Month
The Exchange Club of Mason City 
promoted the Prevention of Child 
Abuse Month in April with a display of 
pinwheels.

Care Bear bag presentations
Exchange Club of Steele County Immediate Past President 
Randy Sobrack presented two dozen Care Bear bags, April 
16, each to the Steele County Sheriff’s Office and to Crisis 
Resource Center of Steele County Abused Children Program 
Coordinator Haley Magill (above right). The bags were pre-
pared by the Exchange Club of Steele County for Prevention 
of Child Abuse Month in April. The bags included a teddy 
bear, coloring book, crayons, stickers, and other items for 
youth displaced from their home due to a traumatic situation.

For the needs of children
The Exchange Club of Little Falls shared, March 24, on behalf of the Pay It For-
ward Foundation and I.C.E. Fest, $31,000 was donated to Flyer Pride Pack and 
Kare Kloset. The funds go toward feeding, clothing, and basic needs of children.  

Blue Ribbon Campaign
Exchange Club of Owatonna President Steve Carroll joined 
fellow Club members and volunteers in tying one of 86 blue 
ribbons in Central Park, Morehouse Park and State Avenue 
for National Child Abuse Prevention Month in April, which 
started in 1983. The Blue Ribbon Campaign started in Vir-
ginia in 1989 and has developed into an annual tradition not 
only in Owatonna, but other communities around the nation. 
The National Exchange Club designated the Prevention of 
Child Abuse as their national project in 1979. (Photo credit: 
Josh LaFollette, Owatonna People’s Press)
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